
 
  

 

Address: 231, Fuk Wing Street, Sham Shui Po, Kowloon 

Tel.: 2728 7627 

e-mail: fwsgps@edb.gov.hk 

 

[Teacher-in-charge: Ms. CHEUNG Po Ching, the senior teacher.] 

辦學宗旨：本校致力推行普及教育，為學生提供舒適及愉快之學習環境，使學生透過優質的全人教育，在德、智、體、群、美五育上有均衡的發展。 

 

2023/24 甲類通告第 E021 號 

14th November, 2023 

Dear Parents,  

Changing to Winter School Uniforms &  

Arrangement for Recycling of New Edition of Used School Uniforms 

 
A. Due to the obvious changes of weather in recent days, parents can let students wear either a complete set 

of summer or winter school uniforms when they return to school depending on the weather conditions. 

However, mixing summer and winter uniforms is not allowed. Starting from 4th December, 2023 

(Monday), ALL students are required to wear winter uniforms when returning to school. Please also 

write the student’s name on the jacket, cardigan, cotton jacket or school jacket. 

 
Please remind your children to wear school sport uniforms for PE lessons and wear FORMAL school 

uniforms on other school days if they are P.5 and P.6 students. When wearing formal winter school uniforms, 

please remind your children to wear grey socks (female students wear long grey socks, male students wear 

short grey socks), and white socks should be worn when wearing school sport uniforms for PE lessons. 

 
B. Recycling Arrangements for "New Edition" Used School Uniforms 

Date:  From 15th November (Wednesday) to 24th November (Friday) 

Venue:  Collection box at the main entrance of the school 

Remarks: 

1. Only NEW edition (winter and summer) school uniforms are welcomed; old edition will not be collected. 

(New edition school uniforms have been adopted since 1st September, 2022) 

2. The school uniform MUST be cleaned and put into a plastic bag for return. 

3. School uniforms that are damaged, stained or too old will NOT be collected. 

4. The donated school uniforms will NOT be returned. 

 

 

Ms. CHENG Yuk Ching 

Headmistress 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

             2023/24 甲類通告第 E021 號 

REPLY SLIP 

Dear Ms. CHENG, 

Changing to Winter School Uniforms &  

Arrangement for Recycling of New Edition of Used School Uniforms 

   
I have read through Type-A Notice, No. E021 and understood the corresponding content. 

     
Class:        Name:                  (    ) Parent Signature:                                     

 Parent Name: _____________________________ 

 

Date: _____ of November, 2023 

DISCLAIMER: The English version is a translation of the original in Chinese for information purposes only. In case of any discrepancy, the Chinese 
original is reserved as official interpretation of the school (applied to all e-notices / parent notifications in English). 


